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Greetings EAA Chapter 524 Members and Friends,

Our Board members have
voted on applying for a Ford
Tri­Motor visit next fall. We
have sent in the application
and are waiting to hear back.
The demand is great for this
airplane and the tour space is
limited so we shall see if our
Chapter location works for the

2019 schedule. In the past, the event was a great experience for all who
volunteered. The people and pilots we met were very interesting and
fun to be around. They also had great stories to tell about their
experiences as pilots. So here’s hoping it all works out. We will keep
you posted on the progress of this visit.

The sheet metal workshop was another successful event this month. We
had a full house. It is very encouraging to see so much interest in
building! A huge thank you goes out to Rex and those who helped
support the weekend. We could not host these workshops without all
their hard work!

Wishing you cear skies,

Mark Gosselin
President
EAA Chapter 524
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OOccttoobbeerr PPrrooggrraamm

Howard Wilson has offered to let us walk over to his
hangar to see his 1936 Rose Parakeet. He and Barry
Taylor rebuilt this very rare aircraft. His hangar is very
close to ours, so it's an easy walk over. Nothing like seeing
the real thing up close!

Mark Pankratz

PPaarrkkiinngg aatt tthhee CChhaapptteerr HHoouussee

When I arrived at the Frederick Airport Saturday morning
September 8th, I pulled up to the Chapter hangar and went
to park next to the Flight School maintenance storage
sheds. I was surprised to see no parking signs attached to
the sheds. I backed out and parked elsewhere. I thought as
I was moving, what’s up with that? We have parked there
for as long as I could remember. Then I was remembering
all those years I worked in private schools, the staff
members that did all the work always got to park the
furthest away from the shops. Also every time we were
trying to get something out of our storage, there was a car
in the way we had to work around.

I parked there for convenience, not thinking about how it
affected others. If I parked in the lot by the Airways Inn it
was a short walk to the hangar and most of the time I got
to talk with other members for a few minutes.

With all that said I urge you to join me and park in the
parking lot and respect the request not to park in front of
the storage sheds. If there are some of us that a have a
mobility issue we could accommodate one or two cars by
the port­o­let.

Thank you for your help in this matter,

Mark Gosselin and your Board Members

GGiirrllss iinn AAvviiaattiioonn DDaayy

Girls in Aviation Day
planning is underway
and we are looking for
volunteers to help at our
event on Saturday
October 13th! We will be

holding two sessions this year from 9am­12pm and 2pm­
5pm. Lunch will be served between sessions to volunteers
that stay for both.

We are looking for many volunteers for both shifts and
would appreciate any time that you are able to contribute.
A link to the signup can be found by going to this link:
https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/17lpdBZlSOH6N
KoRzbKzGQ5E_IG7vMMOZ0TP0_ermVDo/edit#gid=37
2871527

Or if you would like to respond with what you would like

to help with, I can add your name to the spreadsheet.

We need help with running simulators, sign­in/prize table,
airplane walk­around, paper airplane folding, weather
station, photo square, flight line security/safety, and the
snack station.

If you are not able to help the day of the event, but want to
contribute, we are looking for prizes to raffle off to the
girls! Any and all help is appreciated!

Thank you!

Elizabeth Hoover

President, WAI­AOPA Chapter

https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/17lpdBZlSOH6NKoRzbKzGQ5E_IG7vMMOZ0TP0_ermVDo/edit#gid=372871527
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Classifieds

Terminal­student pilot interested in buying an inexpensive flying, and in­

annual, 2­place Experimental or GA fixed­wing aircraft for VFR. Prefer

something like a Grumman AA1, Cherokee 140/160, C­150/152, Sonex,

Midget Mustang, Zodiac, or similar, for $10­20k. It does NOT have to be

pretty ­ fancy paint and custom interiors have little value to me. Will also

consider buying a share of an existing plane, or maybe even investing

cash and sweat­equity in building something if you have a hanger not too

far from Bethesda, MD. What can you lose by sending me an email with

what you (or your friend) to sell? << FirstLaunch@rocketmail.com >>

Thanks,

Mike Phillips
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September Meeting Minutes
06 Sep 2018

Meeting brought to order at 7:05 p.m. by Mark Gosselin

Steve Gross has entered the final checklist stage of completion of his RV­9A. It goes to paint October 8.

Neil Wright installed ADS­B in his Amphibian, but needs some help coming up with a creative solution for antenna
placement.

Jerry reported that a number of the Cub’s parts have been spray painted and that the rib stitching is finished and they’ll
move on to taping the stitches next.

Rex Bullinger requested help with the RV Assembly workshop. Setup begins tomorrow at noon and he will need help
during the weekend’s sold out class, as well.

Mark Gosselin mentioned that the Scouts who were at our hangar a few weeks back took the time to write handwritten
notes of thanks to the Chapter.

Mark Pankratz mentioned that, sadly, Mike Peters and Doug Pellegrino had both passed away recently.

Chris Gunther shared that on October 13, a Girls in Aviation day will be held. Women in Aviation is asking for some
help with the event; more information to come. He also shared that Dean Vogel at Lockwood could come to Frederick
to do a Rotax series 9 class if there’s enough interest from the Chapter. The class would require a minimum of six
students and would take two days.

Vince and Pat Mazzola presented their program entitled “Then and Now”.

Meeting concluded at 8:53 p.m.

Submitted,

Erick Webb, Secretary

September Board Meeting Minutes
13 Sep 2018

Meeting brought to order at 7:09 by Mark Gosselin. Present were Mark Gosselin, Mark Pankratz, Ernie O'Roark, Rex
Bullinger and Jack Fromm.

Rex said workshop was another great success. Good feedback from students. Rex will contact Mark Forss to see what
he’s got planned next.

Mark P. shared that for the October program we will visit Howard Wilson’s hangar to see his Rose Parakeet. Charlie
Becker will come into town to present at the November meeting. Topic still TBD, might be “Getting started in
homebuilding”.

2019 Banquet. Unanimous agreement to hold it at the NACC again and use the same caterer. Possible dates: March
2nd or March 9th.

Scholarship fund. Fund is getting to the point that it’s enough to offer. In anticipation of that, Mark G. is going to
consult with the scholarship committee to start looking into what to offer: EAA camps, Bravo flight training, etc.

Mark G. said he would like to apply for another Ford Tri­Motor next September. All in favor.

Submitted,

Jack Fromm for Erick Webb, Secretary
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Chapter Officers
President

Mark Gosselin
EAA524.President@gmail.com
703­378­2258

Vice President
Mark Pankratz
mlp07@live.com
703­819­1810

Secretary
Erick Webb
erickwebb1@gmail.com
301­639­6415

Treasurer
Ernie O'Roark
cadfael1@aol.com
301­694­0053

Contacts
Newsletter Editor

Jack Fromm
EAA524.News@gmail.com

Web Editor
Jack Fromm
EAA524.News@gmail.com

Facebook Editor
Erick Webb
erickwebb1@gmail.com

Facilities Coordinator
Bill Barci
abbarci@verizon.net
301­662­0335

SportAir Workshop
Coordinator

Rex Bullinger
rexbull@gmail.com
301­972­2753

Chapter Historian
Joe Halleman
jmhalleman@gmail.com

Program Coordinator
Mark Pankratz
mlp07@live.com

Young Eagles Coordinator
Vacant

EAA Flight Advisors
Vacant

EAA Technical Counselors
Jerry Blake
GerardLBlake@comcast.net
301­824­0003

Mark Pankratz
mlp07@live.com
703­819­1810

Tom Young
301­667­0964

Upcoming Events
Chapter Meetings
October 4, 2018 @ 7:00 p.m. — Membership Meeting

October 11, 2018 @ 7:00 p.m. — Board Meeting

Other Events

January No meeting

February TCAS — Dan Morris

March Banquet — Richard McSpadden

April MD State Police Aviation — TFC Kristie Peterson

May Welding – Tom Young

June Fokker D.VII – Jim Gross

July No meeting.

August Seaplane Crossings – JB Hollyer

September Naval Aviation Experiences ­ Vince Mazzola

October Howard Wilson's Rose Parakeet Visit

November Getting Started in Homebuilding ­ Charlie Becker

Month Program

January No Meeting July N/A

February Jack Fromm August Rex & Sharon

March N/A September Don Gray

April TBD October TBD

May TBD November TBD

June Mark G. December TBD

Refreshment Volunteers — 2018
Here is a list of volunteers supplying refreshments for 2018. The
Board of Directors thanks you for your support ( and munchies).

Chapter Program Schedule — 2018

December TBD
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Workshops
EAA SportAir Workshops at the AEC

TBD

EAA Events
Go to EAA Events at: http://www.eaa.org/news
Go to EAA Aviation Calendar of Events at: http://www.eaa.org/calendar
Go to AirVenture at: http://www.airventure.org/index.html
Go to EAA SportAir Workshops at: http://www.eaa.org/sportair

Chapter Meeting Location
and Time

Chapter 524 meets the first Thursday of each
month at 7:00 p.m. at the Aviation Education
Center, located at the Frederick Municipal
Airport. As you enter the airport, park in the
Terminal Parking lot. Walk south past the
Frederick Flight School (yellow building). There
are signs on the end of the second row of
hangars for the Chapter. Additional information
can be found on the Chapter website.

Chapter Website
The EAA Chapter 524 website can be found at: www.524.eaachapter.org.
The website has contact information and details about current Chapter events.
Also on the website, you can find archived newsletters and a membership join/renewal form.

Frederick Municipal Airport
330 Aviation Way
Suite J, Box #9
Frederick, Maryland 21701

Chapter Facebook Page
You can find us on Facebook at: www.facebook.com/EAA524

Frederick IMC Club

Interested in learning more about IFR flying?
Scenario­based discussions are available here.
The Frederick IMC club meets on the third
Tuesday of each month at 7:00 p.m. in AOPA's
National Aviation Community Center.
More information about the club and its mission
can be found on our website at
www.524.eaachapter.org.

www.eaa.org/news
www.eaa.org/calendar
www.airventure.org/index.html
www.eaa.org/sportair
www.524.eaachapter.org
www.facebook.com/eaa524


EAA Chapter 524 Membership Application

● Annual dues are $30 for individual or family membership. Fill out this form and return it with your dues to
the Chapter Treasurer.

● Cash or check accepted. Make check payable to EAA Chapter 524. Bring the form and dues to the next
meeting or mail to Ernest O'Roark, 809 London Court, Frederick, MD 21701.

● If you have a question about your membership, contact the Treasurer at 301­694­0053 or
cadfael1@aol.com. These dues help support the Chapter and are not applied to the national organization.

­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­

I. Registration Information (Print please)

Last Name __________________________ First Name____________________________________

Member Status: New ____ Renewal: _____ No Changes: _____

Membership Type: Individual ($30.00) _____ Family ($30.00) ______

Other name(s) if Family Membership __________________________________________________

EAA Membership Number _________________ Member Since: ____________________

Phone Number (H) __________________ (C) _____________________ (W) __________________

Address _________________________________________________________________________

City ________________________________ State ______________ Zip ______________________

E­mail Address (for receiving notices & newsletter) ________________________________________

Aircraft/Projects/Interests ____________________________________________________________

_________________________________________________________________________________

­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­

II. For Official Use Only

Status: New ___ Renewal ___ Individual: ___ Family: ____

Dues Paid: Check _____ Number _________ Cash ________ Amount $ ___________

Date Received _____/______/_______ Fiscal Year (Jan. – Dec.) 20 ____

Treasurer’s Initials_______ Roster updated ____/_____/_____ Deposited ____/____/____

­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­

_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ Cut here. Keep Section III for your records _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _

III. Member’s Receipt for EAA Chapter 524 Dues

Date paid _______/________/______ Dues paid for fiscal year 20_____

Renewal – Individual/Family Membership Dues: $30.00_______

New – Individual/Family Membership Dues: $30.00_______

Revised: November, 2014



330 Aviation Way
Suite J Box #9
Frederick, Maryland 21701




